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Monday, November 9, 2015
Trustee Meeting

6PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes(5 minutes)

3. Welcome Visitors and Public Comments(5 minutes)

4. Swearing in New Trustee

5. Director's Reports (lO minutes)

6. Financial Report
a. Approval of transactions
b. Construction grant

7 Buadhg
a. Kitchen Proposal
b. Upholstering
c. Cafe Area
d. Lafarge Sign

8. Recognizing Donors

9. Strategic Planning Committee- Marie Sturges

10. Adjoum

Tbe next Board meeting willie MatidaD, December 14. 2015 at 7PM.
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RCS Community Library
Minutes of the Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting

October 12, 2015

Present: Antonio Booth (AB), Marie Sturges (MS), Josie Bruno (JB), Joseph Boehlke (JLB),
Sheila Schwartz (SSO, Library Director Judith Wines and guest Megan Aurelia. Absent: Laurie
Dickerson (vacation)

AB called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM

Minutes

Corrections were made to the September 14, 2014 minutes regarding misspelled words. Added to
the Building Committee section was "Due to the record number of applicants for the Library
Construction Grant Program, the RCS Community Library was not funded." Also, JB was given
a quote of 4.25%o. A final correction was the next meeting date---October 12, 2015, not 2014.
JLB moved to accept the minutes as corrected, SS seconded, all approved.

D!!iQflpli:a.BfppQ.- full report is on file in the library

Statistical Highlights
ECONTENT UP 30%
Postal code by patron type given for trustees' consideration.
730 computer sessions and 26 new borrowers for a total of 4084

Outreach
JW met with PBC reading specialist Kelly Doggett to start a book club for fifth

graders.
Michelle Conte took on extra programs in September.

Facilities
Persico moved the HVAC unit.
Circulation desk has been completed.
Last of the furniture arrived.
JW looked into reupholstering couch and chair st about $1000 without material.
Applied for $1000 grant to oder some small business development workshops at
the library as well as improve the small business collection.

Miscellaneous

JW is obtaining quotes for a new auditing firm for next year.
JW is getting a proof from Lafarge with its new logo so a plaque can be ordered and
a final check of $5000 forwarded.

Finance
Board reviewed bills and initialed the check register.



New Business
JW discussed two construction grants. The library did not receive funding for the Library
Construction Grant; however, the Troy library turned back its grant of approximately
$100.000 which was then awarded to RCSCL The grant should be finalized within a
week. If more money is tumed back, the library could receive additional funds. The
library has two years, with a one-year extension to use the grant funds.

Old Business
The library received the 50% match for the air lock entry way, $93,998, and $30,000
needs to be spent by June 2016. The library also wants to purchase more desk chairs, with
the possibility of putting in a kitchen. A suggestion is to put the kitchen on the other side
of the conference room and have doors installed between the conference storage room for

something else. The board could write a letter of intent to Don Persico at the beginning of
year as long as the money is spent before June 2016. JB will contact Persico to arrange
a date and time when JW, JB and Pepsico could discuss the kitchen area.

AB and JLB gave some suggestions regarding the cafe area and how it might be
improved. JLB stated the board could ask Persico where he had purchased the cabinets so
the same cabinets could be used to cover where the garbage cans and refrigerator are now

placed. Also, Matt Pacuk might be asked to make some cabinet doors. JLB suggested
some storage hooks could be placed on the other side of the conference room wall. JW
also stated in the workforce grant a projector screen for the conference room. MS asked
about a safe for money collected. All trustees thought it was a good suggestion, and
JW will look into that.

Announcement
JW advised the board UHLA would be meeting at the library on Wednesday, lO/14/2015.

Strata! lc Planning Committee (SPC
MS reported about the progress of the committee. At the focus group held on 9/16, four
residents attended, while on 9/22, nine did. To each of the participants and heads of
facilities, thank you notes were sent. She explained the purpose of the l0/5 meeting at
which members brainstormed about goal statements. The next stage would be to identify
objectives and active steps. MS indicated a few strategic plans she reviewed did not
include active steps. She sent an email to members with samples of how to write
objectives and active steps. Each member of the committee will forward objectives and
active steps which MS will compile for the l0/26 meeting. On 11/9, SPC and the board
will meet to discuss what has been drafted.

AB noticed in the survey and focus group data that residents were appreciative of the
library staff and their help. The library has now become a focal place for the community.
The board also discussed the possibility of the library being opened on Sundays.




